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April 30, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:
Enclosed for the King County Council’s review and approval is a proposed ordinance that would authorize the issuance of up to $174 million of limited tax general obligation bonds to provide permanent financing for approximately $168.9 million of County capital projects and an allowance of $5.1 million to cover potential financing considerations. This proposed ordinance is consistent with the financial stewardship goal in King County’s Strategic Plan and will help provide for the long-term sustainability of County services.

The specific projects to be financed by the bonds are identified in the table below. All of the projects have previously been approved by the council. 

Bond Ordinance Projects





Total ($s in millions)
Parks Central Maintenance Facility Project




$23.9


Solid Waste Capital Program






  94.0
FBOD Procurement System Project     




    5.4
DPD Case Management System Upgrade Project                                              4.1

Department of Assessments/Treasury PTAS Project



  23.4
DAJD Distributed Antenna Network (DAN) Project



    0.8
DAJD Jail Management System Project




  11.8
FRED Projects – FMD






    4.6


FRED Projects -- Roads






    0.9


Project Total







          $168.9
Allowance for financing considerations



  
    5.1
Total authorization requested





          $174.0
The exact terms of the bonds, which will be sold in multiple series, will be established by the finance director in consultation with the County’s financial advisor and confirmed by the Council in sale motions to be adopted on the day of their sale.  

The first issue of bonds to be sold pursuant to this ordinance is currently targeted for late-July. Accordingly, we are respectfully requesting the Council’s review and adoption by no later than the end of June.  
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance which will help King County to provide improved services for its residents. If you have any questions, please contact Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD) at 206-263-9254.
Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

cc:
King County Councilmembers
ATTN:  Caroline Busch, Chief of Staff
  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive
   Services (DES)
Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division, DES

